
SOUTHBROOM COMMUNITY POLICING FORUM  

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETINGS 

HELD ON FRIDAY 5TH SEPTEMBER 2025 

AT 10h00 AT THE SOUTHBROOM GOLF CLUB 

 

1. APPROVAL OF NEW COMMITTEE: 

1.1. The current members are prepared to continue and are available for re-election: 

• Bennie Kruger, Russell Dugmore, Cynthia van Rensburg, Brian Dick, Jurie Snyman, 

Gertruda Anker, Johan Cadle, James Harris, CJ Dressing 

• In addition we have SAP Vispol Commander Col. Mzotho, SAP Reservist coordinator 

Capt. Marais, SAP Sector Manager Cnst. Gaffoor, RNM Law Enforcement M. 

Ramdharie, War 2 Councillor Allan Bosch. 

• The above committee were re-elected unanimously. 

2. Bennie welcomed Cnst. Gaffoor to address the meeting. 

2.1. Cnst. Gaffoor said the police, the committee and the community work together to 

ensure crime is under control. Crime is not only measured by stats, if residents 

particularly elderly residents can walk around safely then they are doing a good job. 

2.2. Cnst. Gaffoor gave special thanks to Bennie who seems to be on call 24/7, he never 

sleeps 

2.3. Thanks to Wolf and the reservists and the assistance from the CPF partnership which all 

makes my job easier. 

3. CHAIRMANS REPORT: 

3.1. Bennie said apologies had been received from Col. Mzotho and Capt. Marais. Brigadier 

Slabbert who started with us 17 years ago has now retired from ill health. 

3.2. Bennie thanked his committee and especially Cynthia van Rensburg who does 

everything. 

3.3. Full chairman’s report attached. 


